COBG COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION

MINUTES

MARCH 19, 2007

THE MONTHLY MEETING OF THE COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION WAS HELD AT WEST COBB SENIOR CENTER WITH 52 IN ATTENDANCE.

THE INVOCATION WAS GIVEN BY JAMES DANIEL FOLLOWED BY THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG.

PRESIDENT ROSWELL STORY WELCOMED EVERYONE PRESENT AND RECOGNIZED NEW MEMBER ROBERT CRAWFORD AND THOSE WHO WERE FIRST TIME ATTENDEES. WE INFORMED THAT LONG TIME MEMBER, MARY MARTIN, RETIREE FROM THE LIBRARY HAD DIED. WE ALSO RECOGNIZED MEMBER MARTHA WATSON, WHO WAS BACK AFTER A LONG ABSENCE.

CO-PRESIDENT DAVID HILTON INTRODUCED SPEAKER LANITA LLOYD, DEPUTY DIRECTOR COBB EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY -CERT (CITIZEN EMERGENCY TEAM). SHE TOLD ABOUT THE PLANS BEING PUT IN PLACE FOR EMERGENCY SITUATIONS. SHE ASKED US TO SIGN UP FOR A 3 1/2 WEEK TRAINING CLASS. WHEN DOMPLETED THE VOLUNTEERS WILL RECEIVE A FREE BACK PACK FILLED WITH HELPS FOR EMERGENCY SITUATIONS. NOVEMBER THRU DECEMBER IS THE ANNUAL TRAINING PERIOD. 10 CLASSES HAVE BEEN HELD. THERE IS A CHOICE OF EITHER NIGHT OR DAY CLASSES.

TREASURER RUBY LOWRY GAVE A REPORT OF \$2,728.88 ON HAND. A COPY OF THE SECRETARY'S REPORT WAS GIVEN TO US AND A MOTION WAS MADE AND SECONDED THAT IT BE ACCEPTED.

PRESIDENT STORY ASKED THAT THOSE INTERESTED IN TAKING THE DRIVERS TRAINING CLASS TO PLEASE SIGN UP FOR SPACE IS LIMITED.

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, THE MEETING ADJOURNED AT 11:30 A. M..

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:

Catherine Lambert